

AFBI Headquarters Newforge Lane Belfast BT9 5PX

**BY EMAIL** 

Mary

request-552287a2f0b8e3@whatdotheyknow.com

Our AFBIFOI20190204 reference:

Date 13 February 2019

**Dear Mary** 

## Freedom of Information Act 2000

I am writing regarding your request for information, which I received on 13 February 2019.

In that request, you detailed that "in September 2018, you had brought to the attention of the AFBI CEO, that in May 2018 & June 2018, false information had been provided (in writing) to two third parties". You then asked the following:

- 1. I am asking who/whom in AFBI gave instruction(s) that false information be provided to third parties.
- 2. I am further asking why AFBI knowingly provided false information to two third parties.

The AFBI CEO who was in place during September 2018 has since retired from the organisation and therefore I will be unable to proceed with your request without clarification of the information you wish to receive. To help us do so, I would be grateful if you could provide the following details please:

- (a) the identities of the 'two third parties' referred to, and
- (b) the 'false information' referred to.

Without this clarification, it will not be possible to start a search of our records to identify if we hold the information you have requested.

Please note that in line with ICO guidance, the 20 working day time line for answering the request will restart on receipt of your clarification.

Please note that if I do not receive appropriate clarification of your information requirements by 13 May 2019, which is three months from the date of this letter, then I will consider your request closed.



AFBI Headquarters Newforge Lane Belfast BT9 5PX

If you wish to discuss any of the above, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely,

AFBI FOI Officer Foi.officer@afbini.gov.uk